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Inspections were lower than usual due to temporary staff shortages. Code 

Enforcement anticipates that inspections will increase throughout 2015. 
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Research has been low in 2015 due to staff shortages in the research unit and 

throughout Code Enforcement. Code Enforcement recently hired a new 

researcher, and will have two more on their staff by early May.  
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The decrease in hearings is tied to staffing issues with the research unit. 
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The cases that were reset for no reinspection were vacant lots without good 

address data. 
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The number of cases reviewed for demolition and lien foreclosure proceedings 

is expected to increase in upcoming months as new attorneys are hired. One 

attorney has been hired, and    more are in the hiring process. 
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There were originally three sales scheduled for March, though two were 

stopped. 
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Code Enforcement does not expect strategic demolitions to increase 

significantly over the upcoming months due to a focus on FEMA-funded 

demolitions. 
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The chapter 66 lot maintenance program anticipates moving into the Lower 

Ninth Ward in the upcoming month.  
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After reviewing guilty judgments to determine the correct abatement strategy, 

Code Enforcement refers all vacant lots with guilty judgments for maintenance 

through CNAP. In addition, these properties are either sent concurrently to lien 

foreclosure or, if Code Enforcement does not think the property will sell, 

maintained until conditions become more favorable for a sale. 
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The property at 9660 Lake Forest received a guilty judgment.   
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More information on NORA property sales is available at: 

http://noraproperty.nola.gov/map/ 
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NORA anticipates that the number of properties returned to commerce will 

increase in upcoming months due to closings from their auction at the end of 

March. 
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The closeout date for the NSP2 program is in September 2015. 
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The Office of Community Development anticipates a substantial number of 

closings in the Rental Housing Program in August or September. 
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